Hobart Township Monthly Meeting May 12, 2015

Present: Terry Hockett, DuWayne Sonnenberg, Ray Sonnenberg, Kathy Glawe, Debi Moltzan, Rick Sonnenberg, Kurt Janu, Marv Heisler, Jeff Stabnow and Priscilla Walker.

Chairman Hockett called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.

The agenda was considered at the resolution for a speed limit on E Lake Seven Road was added to the agenda.

Before the minutes were approved, R Sonnenberg stated that there were some allegations made at the last meeting and wanted to go on record that they were false. D Sonnenberg then made a motion to approve the minutes from the April Meeting. R Sonnenberg second. All in favor. Motion carried.

R Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the Treasurer's report as presented. D Sonnenberg second. All in favor. Motion carried.

D Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the disbursements as presented. R Sonnenberg second. All in favor. Motion carried.

Discussion was held regarding the outcome of the road inspection. Approximately 6 to 7 miles of roads will be graveled. Walker expressed concerns about W Wymer Lake Road. People are using the road as a public access to the lake; speed is a concern and the ditches are full of poison ivy. The Board explained which signs are allowed on the road according to the sign regulations, that the sheriff should be called on the speeding cars and they would check into spraying the ditch for the poison ivy. The Board asked Stabnow to look at 4 areas of concern and report back to the Board as to what needs to be done to improve those locations.

D Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the road report with graveling to begin as soon as possible. R Sonnenberg second. All in favor. Motion carried. The Board directed Moltzan to send letters to the Townships in which the roads are shared to inform them of the graveling and what is needed on that portion of the roads.

R Sonnenberg gave an update on the CDHV Fire Department. Jim Zelm has agreed to the the temporary clerk/treasurer for the Department. The Department is buying a laptop for Zelm in which CTAS will be added. The Township may receive a bill for our portion of the computer.

The Board reminded Moltzan to send the City of Frazee a letter to inform them that June 30, 2015 will be the last date that the Township will be contracted with the Frazee Fire Department and will be serviced solely by CDHV.

Dustguard quotes were reviewed. Only one quote was received, which was from Stenger's Dust Control. R Sonnenberg made a motion to accept this quote and dust guard the roads as in the past. D Sonnenberg second. All in favor. Motion carried.

Stabnow presented his findings on East Lake Seven Road and explained that the section of road from Scalp Trail to Camp Cherith Road does meet the criteria to have a 35 MPH speed limit placed on it. D Sonnenberg made a motion to accept the resolution to place the 35 MPH speed limit on this portion of the road. R Sonnenberg second. All in favor. Motion carried. Moltzan will send a copy of the resolution to the Sheriff's Department.

Plowing and grading quotes were opened and reviewed. Two quotes were received for plowing, one from Dan Oelfke and one from Sonnenberg Excavating. After consideration, D Sonnenberg made a motion to accept the quote from Sonnenberg Excavating because it was the lowest quote. Hockett second. All in favor. Motion carried.

Two quotes were received for grading. One from Dan Oelfke and one from Sonnenberg Road Maintenance. After consideration, D Sonnenberg made a motion to accept the quote from Sonnenberg Road Maintenance because it was the lowest quote. Hockett second. All in favor. Motion carried.

Since there was no further business to come before the Board, Hockett adjourned the meeting at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Debi Moltzan, clerk